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        October 23, 2018 
Hon. Scott S. Harris 
Clerk, United States Supreme Court 
One First Street, NE 
Washington, D.C. 20543 
 
     re: Box, Commissioner, Indiana Department of Health 
      v. Planned Parenthood of Indiana and Kentucky, Inc. 
      No. 18-483 
      Unopposed request for extension of time to file 
      response to petition for writ of certiorari 
Dear Clerk Harris, 
         

I am counsel of record in the above case for respondents. Our response to the 
petition for writ of certiorari is due on November 15, 2018. We would like to extend the 
time for respondents to file their response to December 5, 2018. This is our first request 
for an extension. I have consulted with Indiana Solicitor General Thomas Fisher, who is 
counsel of record for petitioners and who has no objection to this extension of time. 

 
This extension of time is necessitated by the press of other responsibilities. Among 

other things I have been, or will be, responsible for the following matters prior to 
November 15: drafting a memorandum in opposition to a motion for an appellate stay; 
participating as lead counsel for plaintiffs in two settlement conferences; presenting on 
multiple topics at a day-long continuing legal education seminar; conducting a 
deposition; and, appearing at a hearing in district court.  

 
 Additionally, I am in need of sufficient time so that respondents’ co-counsel may 
review and comment on the response before filing. 
 
 Thank you for your consideration in this matter.   
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       Very truly yours, 
 
        Kenneth J. Falk  
 
        Kenneth J. Falk 
        Attorney at Law 
        Counsel of Record 
 
 

Certificate of Service 
 

 I certify that on October 23, 2018, a copy of this letter was submitted to the Clerk 
of the Supreme Court via electronic filing and Federal Express. 
 
 Additionally, a copy of this letter was sent electronically and via first class U.S. 
Postage, pre-paid on October 23, 2018, to: 
 

Thomas M. Fisher 
Solicitor General 
IGCS-5th Floor 
302 W. Washington St. 
Indianapolis, IN 46204 
 
    
      
 

        Kenneth J. Falk  
        Kenneth J. Falk 
        Attorney at Law 


